

LYMM PARISH COUNCIL NEWSLETTER

We start this newsletter with a mix of messages. On a positive note, the vaccines are being rolled out across Warrington and the rest of the country. Thank you once again to our fantastic NHS staff and all the front-line workers and volunteers. Unfortunately, however, the floods in January have displaced a number of residents from their homes, causing damage and heartbreak to several families in Lymm and many more across the whole Borough. The Parish Council has committed to working with the necessary agencies to do what it can to support those who have suffered, in some cases twice in just 18 months.

The book swap telephone box has finally been replaced at Sandy Lane. It can once more be looked after by the volunteers and used by the public - an asset to the community.





The Parish Council has a new revamped website which will be updated and improved over the coming weeks. It has the same address - www.lymmparishcouncil.gov.uk - and we hope that everyone finds it informative and easy to navigate. If you have any suggestions for content, do let us know. You can also sign up to receive the Parish Council newsletter directly to your inbox.

The new toilet facility at Lymm Dam is still work in progress with handover from Warrington Borough to Lymm Parish Council anticipated in the coming weeks. With the ongoing damage to the external timbers, it is important to ensure the safety of the facility pre-opening.

At the time of writing, it is looking certain that 2021 will see the postponed Local Elections take place in Warrington and elsewhere in the country. If you are wary of voting in person due to COVID-19 make sure that you register for your postal vote. You can ring 01925 442184 or email – elections@warrington.gov.uk

You might also be thinking about putting yourself forward to be an elected member of your local community. If so, look at the advice given on the Warrington Borough Council website – Being a Councillor. You can ring 01925 442184 for forms and advice or email them at elections@warrington.gov.uk

Hopefully Lymm will see its usual festivals this year in one form or another. Lymm May Queen hopes to take place in September and fingers crossed for Lymm Festival, Transport Day and Dickensian.

Parish Council Grants awarded this year to date:

£5000 Towards essential roof repairs £2000 Match funding for Heritage Lottery Application £850 Towards new CCTV system £4350 Mobile radio equipment for community events Heritage Centre Oughtrington Cricket Club Lvmm Radio

Contact information:

Clerk to the Council: Kerry Duffin - 07741 877870 clerk@lymmparishcouncil.gov.uk

Parish Council Website: www.lymmparishcouncil.gov.uk

Lymm Parish Council 2020-21



Cllr Geoff Hawley (Chairman) 27 Brook Road, Lymm, WA13 9AH Address:

Telephone: 01925 754113 Email:

ghawley@lymmparishcouncil.gov.uk



Cllr Bob Barr OBE (Deputy Chairman) 2A Danebank Road, Lymm WA13 9DH Name: Address:

Telephone:

rbarr@lymmparishcouncil.gov.uk



Cllr John Bamforth 24 Elm Tree Road, Lymm, WA13 0NH Address:

Telephone:

jbamforth@lymmparishcouncil.gov.uk



Cllr Kath Buckley 16 Hardy Road, Lymm WA13 0NX Name: Address:

Telephone:

kbuckley@lymmparishcouncil.gov.uk Email:



Name: Cllr Andrew Carter MP

Telephone: Email: acarter@lymmparishcouncil.gov.uk



Name: Cllr Andy Cooper 4 The Paddock, Lymm Address: WA13 9JQ

01925 756723 Telephone: acooper@lymmparishcouncil.gov.uk Email:

Cllr Graham Gowland 32 Wychwood Avenue, Lymm, WA13 0NE Name: Address:

Telephone:

ggowland@lymmparishcouncil.gov.uk Email:



Name: Cllr Joe Griffiths Address: 9 Manor Road, Lymm WA13 0AY

01925 754651 Telephone:

Email: jgriffiths@lymmparishcouncil.gov.uk



Name: Cllr Ann Johnstone Address:

3 Lakeside Road, Lymm, WA13 0QE

Telephone:

ajohnstone@lymmparishcouncil.gov.uk Email:



Cllr Ian Marks MBE Name: 80a Whitbarrow Road, Lymm Address:

01925 753051 Telephone:

imarks@lymmparishcouncil.gov.uk Email:



Name: Address:

Cllr Tim Martland 5 Dingle Bank Close, Lymm WA13 0QR

07595 837443 Telephone: tmartland@lymmparishcouncil.gov.uk



Cllr Ben Selwood Name: 44 The Crescent, Lymm WA13 0JY 01925 801160 Telephone:

bselwood@lymmparishcouncil.gov.uk